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Thank you Mr. President,

The Kyrgyz delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of Belgium. Belgium took decisive steps in order to strengthen its legislation to promote and protect human rights. In particular, Belgium adopted the Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance, the Optional Protocol to the ICESCR and the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a communications procedure, the ILO Vocational Rehabilitation and Employment Convention and the ILO Domestic Workers Convention.

Mr. President,

We are pleased to note that since the adoption of its initial report, Belgium has made considerable progress to follow up on the outcome of the universal periodic review. In this regards, in order to continue the process to strengthen the human rights safeguards, we would like to recommend Belgium:

·  to complete the process of the establishment of a national human rights institution.
·  to take additional measures to fight against racism, extremism and xenophobia.
In conclusion, my delegation wishes to the Belgium successful review.

I thank you.

